
Stated Session Meeting Minutes for March 15, 2021 
 
Session convened at 6:00 p.m. via Zoom and opened in prayer. 
 
Examination of Potential New Members: Confirmands 
 
Eden Crumbly 
Frithjof Ohlrogge 
Susannah Day 
Madeline Bateman 
Jessie Gall 

Bryan Bejarano 
Caroline Burton 
Zachary Farrell 
Flannery Benda 
Bo Taliaferro 

Maddie Dixon 
Childers Wynn 
Samuel Bland 
William Bland

 
A quorum was noted with the following Session members present: Elizabeth Barge, 
Dave Breen, Ron Fritch, Mark Fulton, Natt Gantt, Lucy Gates, Susan Girois, Barbara 
Haga, Valena Hoy, Rashell Matthews, Joel Phillips, Kathy Stine, Jim Thomasson, 
Gigi Tysinger, Page Weaver, Jim Wood 
 
Guests:  
Shelby Howard, FPC Administrator 
Hunter Johnston, Preschool Director and Director of Children and Family Ministries 
 
Devotional: Susan Girois shared reflections on the Book of John.  
 
Financial Report: The financial report was reviewed by Shelby Howard. She 
reported that both FPC and FPP continue to be in a good financial position. The 
stewardship campaign is going well with 143 stewardship commitments received. 
 
Clerk’s Communications and Reports:  
 

• Attendance Figures for February 14, 2021 through March 7, 2021. 
• Membership Gains and Losses Figures 
• Upcoming Session Meetings and Calendar Reminders 
• Births and Deaths Information 
• Baptisms and Weddings Conducted 
• New Members and Transfers/Removals Noted 

 
Minutes for Stated Session Meeting for February 15, 2021:  Reviewed by 
Session and ordered by common consent. 
 
Consent Agenda: The Consent Agenda for March 15, 2021 was approved and 
ordered by common consent. 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Joel Phillips reported on plans for the Easter service and the flowered cross. He 
noted a service opportunity for members of Session, who were invited to serve food 
in the parking lot. 
 



Hunter Johnston reported on the preschool and children and family ministries. She 
noted that almost all of the preschool staff have been vaccinated. Amanda Ward 
has started working as the preschool coordinator and is doing well. Children’s 
ministry is working on providing outdoor vocational Bible school July 11-13 in the 
parking lot. The annual family mission trip is in the planning stage. 
 
PEVA Commissioner Report: None this month. 
 
Team Reports / Committee Minutes, URC/N.E.S.T. Report: Attached at end of 
docket. 
 
New Business: None 
 
Announcement: Susan Girois announced that this was her last Session meeting. 
She is preparing to enter the mission field in Africa later this year. 
 
Pastors’ Reports: 
 
Valena Hoy 
 
The masterclasses from FPC and URC are going very well. The Lenten devotional 
will be sent out each morning. Nate Griffin will give the sermon on Good Friday. 
Stephen is finishing work on a special Easter service video. The summer sermon 
series is being prepared. Valena is working with Joel Phillips on his internship. 
 
Jim Wood 
 
Jim noted that he plans to have a called Session meeting soon to discuss the fall 
program and how the church may alter our services as COVID restrictions are 
modified and as more and more people are vaccinated. Jim noted that a men’s 
retreat is scheduled for the fall. He wants to work on modifications to Session 
meetings in the fall, including a combination remote and in-person meeting mode. 
Jim said that 35 N.E.S.T. guests received vaccinations. They will receive their 
second shot in three weeks. Jim has sent a letter to Norfolk City Council inviting 
them to visit N.E.S.T. before it ends. He is working on a letter of gratitude to 
Sentara for their vaccination services.  
 
 
Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 6:55 pm by common consent. 
 
 
 
 

______   ______________                        
Mark Fulton, Clerk of Session      Rev. Jim Wood, Senior Pastor 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


